Derek Miller

From: Myron J. Dosch [Myron. Dosch@alaska.edu]

Sent: Monday, March 23, 2009 9:46 AM
To: Derek Miller

Subject; Re: Heads up HB 184

Derek -

To follow up on this morning's House Education Committee hearing on HB184.

All UA capital projects need capital project receipt authority regardless of the source (g)

of funding.

Under RAS14.40.253, if the capital project anticipates annual debt service over $1.0m, then

notice _and_ approval is needed. The approval referred to here is not receipt authority,
rather it is specific approval language that would need to be writteén into a bill. (This
is why the statute says "An appropriatisiror Ehe project does not constitute approval of

the project for the purpose of this section.")

$1.0m, AS14.40.253 does not apply.

If the project anticipates annual debt service under
ty can issue debt without any special

All that is needed is receipt authority. The universi
notice or approval.

Hope this helps,
Myron

Derek Miller wrote:
>
> Myron -
>

> A bill got added to the committee hearing today. They’ll bring it up

> first according to the committee aide. I’d suggest dialing in from

> your office around 8:00AM and listen to the hearing until you hear HB
> 184 being brought up. That way you can still do work in your office as
>

the hearing goes along.

Call me if you have questions, I'll be here for another 45 minutes,
then I'm going to shoot down to the committee room.

465-6879,

-D

Office of Representative Mike Kelly

Fairbanks, District 7

p: 907.465.6879/ ¢ 807.978.1360/ f£: 907.465.3883

>

>

>

>

>

>

>

>

> Derek Miller / Legislative Aide
>

>

>

>

>

>

>

> http://www.housemajority.org/kelly/index‘php
>

Myron J. Dosch
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